
 Antelope-Pardee 500-kV Transmission Project 
 APPENDIX 8.  DRAFT EIR/EIS COMMENTS AND RESPONSES 

Final EIR/EIS Ap.8C-627 December 2006 

Comment Set C.225:  Joshua Stewart 

 

C.225-1 

C.225-2 

C.225-3 

C.225-4 



Antelope-Pardee 500-kV Transmission Project 
APPENDIX 8.  DRAFT EIR/EIS COMMENTS AND RESPONSES 

 

December 2006 Ap.8C-628 Final EIR/EIS 

 

C.225-6 

C.225-5 



 Antelope-Pardee 500-kV Transmission Project 
 APPENDIX 8.  DRAFT EIR/EIS COMMENTS AND RESPONSES 

Final EIR/EIS Ap.8C-629 December 2006 

Response to Comment Set C.225:  Joshua Stewart 

C.225-1 Please see General Response GR-3 for information regarding EMF impacts. 

C.225-2 Please see General Response GR-1 for information regarding effects on property values.   

C.225-3 As discussed in Draft EIR/EIS Section C.10.5, corona noise (Impact N-3) during rain or heavy 
fog would result in a noise level at the edge of the proposed ROW of around 56 dBA, which 
would equate to a noise level of approximately 50 dBA at the closest residential sensitive 
receptor. For comparison purposes, as shown in Figure C.10-1, these noise levels would coincide 
with that of a refrigerator. It was further determined that the occurrence of this noise level would 
be periodic and would occur infrequently. Therefore, it was determined that corona noise impacts 
to residential receptors would not be significant and no mitigation is recommended (Class III). As 
discussed in Section C.10.8.2, Alternative 3 would result in the same noise impacts as those 
identified for the proposed Project. 

C.225-4 As discussed in Draft EIR Section C.6, the proposed Project and alternatives would cause radio 
or television interference (Impact PH-5). Mitigation Measures PH-5a (Limit the Conductor 
Surface Electric Gradient) and PH-5b (Document and Resolve Electronic Interference 
Complaints) would be implemented to reduce Impact PH-5 to a less-than-significant level.  

C.225-5 Please see General Response GR-4 for information regarding alternatives identification, 
screening, and analysis. Impacts to the Veluzat Motion Picture Ranch were identified early in the 
scoping process and therefore an alternative was developed to avoid or minimize impacts to 
filming activities at this ranch. EIR/EIS preparers are reliant upon the public and agencies to 
provide information about potential impacts and possible alternatives to address those impacts.  

 While we understand the commenters concern regarding impacts to filming at their specific 
property, without knowledge of where the property is located an analysis of whether the project 
will prevent future filming activities at that site is not possible. If we assume the location for 
filming is the residences address provided (2163 Kyra Court, Santa Clarita), based on the mapped 
location provided by MapQuest.com, within the vicinity the proposed Project, alternatives 
(except Alternative 1) would be located in the existing Pardee-Vincent corridor. As such, the 
existing transmission lines would already limit filming angles and views, and the proposed 
Project and Alternatives would not significantly affect future filming activities. 

C.225-6 Thank you for your suggestion regarding a potential alternative route to avoid homes in Santa 
Clarita. Please see response to Comment A.8-6 regarding the City of Santa Clarita’s suggestion 
for an alternative that would meet this same goal. 

 

 


